BHCC Allotments Service & BHAF Committee
Liaison Meeting

6.30 pm Wednesday, 14 May 2013
Cityparks’ Offices, Stanmer Nursery, Brighton

BHCC Representatives Present: 

David Cooper (Allotments Officer)
BHAF Committee Members Present: 
Russ Howarth (BHAF Vice Chair)






Emily Gardiner (BHAF Treasurer)






Allan Brown (BHAF Secretary)






Mark Carroll






Anne Glow





Gary Johnson






Mel Matthews





Linda Long

Apologies:




Cllr. Lizzie Deane

Steve Lucas

Alan Phillips

Graeme Rolf
It had been agreed that Alan Phillips (BHAF Chair) and Russ Howarth (BHAF Vice Chair) would be dividing chairing roles between them.  RH would be chairing future Liaison Meetings with BHCC negating the need for AP to apologise for absence in future. 

1.
Minutes

· Minutes of the previous meeting:  agreed.
· Matters arising from the previous minutes:
DC anticipated there would be an allotment rent increase in 2013-2014 in line with inflation but no more.  As yet to be confirmed.
2.
Statistics

	
	9 Jan – 14 May 13
	13 Nov 12 – 9 Jan 13
	+/- on previous month

	Lettable Plots
	3057
	3051
	+ 6

	Unlettable plots
	49
	51
	-2

	Vacant Plots
	251
	391
	-140

	New Lets
	233
	99
	+134

	Terminated Tenancies
	88
	71
	+17

	Waiting Lists
	1738
	1937
	- 199


Letting activity had resulted in statistics moving in the right directions with vacancies and waiting list figures down.  MM expressed surprise at how much waiting lists were diminishing.  DC summarised what actions had been taken to result in the decrease. 

3.
Maintenance

Maintenance report: the new format for the maintenance report – which took the form of a diary with photographs and provided much greater detail – met with general approval.  MM would be provided withy electronic copies of each calendar month.  GJ & MM had some maintenance requests which DC asked they email to him.
Roedale Valley:  site reps at Roedale Valley had submitted a statement of complaint about instances of sub-standard workmanship by the maintenance team.  They had also requested that the Probation Service’s Community Payback scheme should not be used on site in future.
There being plenty of large clearance projects to occupy them on other sites, DC agreed that Community Payback need not be used again at RV.  DC agreed to instruct the maintenance team to provide RV site reps with advance warning as to when they would be working on site but, because this was impracticable, condensing all outstanding maintenance to one day sessions on site.
4.
Projects

Site security:  the BAH committee had supported initiatives to introduce security hedging around the Whitehawk Hill and Race sites with funding from the Development Fund.  GJ reported that the Whitehawk Hill planting day had worked well with several allotment holders volunteering to plant native hedgerow whips.  AG reported that the Race Hill planting day had not been as successful with very few volunteers attending. 
Allotment Watch:  PC A J Funnell & GJ had organised AW surgery days at the Walpole Road and Craven Vale sites: PCSOs had attended, providing allotment holders with security advice, security marking tools & equipment, noting incidents of allotment crimes.  MM was surprised to learn the police recommended locking sheds contrary to past advice that sheds should be left unlocked to indicate nothing of value was stored within. 
GJ suggested posting Allotment Watch updates on the BAHF website.  DC thanked GJ for his active involvement with the Allotment Watch scheme.
Allotment Strategy:  monthly meetings of the steering committee continued and work on the strategy was progressing.

5.
Administration

Inspections & notices: DC reported site reps had been submitting their initial site inspection sheets and that notices would be issued shortly.  The new guideline for placing the worst 10-15% plots on notice was being adhered to.
RH asked if notices issued in error could be erased from a tenancy history entirely.  Yes.
6.
Any Other Business

Liaison & Site Reps’ Meeting: RH asked if there was a difference in format between the BHCC-BHAF liaison meetings and the quarterly site reps’ meetings or were the two forums just doubling up.  DC considered they both fulfilled entirely different purposes. 
Weald inspections:  having undertaken monthly plot inspections at the Weald site for a number of years, site reps had recently introduced a ‘traffic light’ scheme to provide tenants with advisory feedback: green denoting a good upkeep, red and amber alerting them to problems that might ultimately lead to being put on notice.  DC confirmed this had not his idea but had agreed to it in advance and fully supported the initiative.  BHAF members had received three complaints from Weald tenants who considered the practice overly officious.  DC explained that the four Weald reps had approx. 120 plots each to monitor (compared to 75 plots per rep on other large sites).  Posters and advice slips explaining the process bore the BHCC which BHAF committee felt made the process appear more official than advisory.  DC agreed to ask reps to remove the BHCC logo from the process.  DC suggested a committee representative should discuss any misgiving directly with Weald site reps.
Statutory/non-statutory sites:  DC had circulated an updated list of statutory and non-statutory allotment sites in the city.  He confirmed that Race Hill was not a statutory site. 
New site associations:  some interest had been expressed in forming site associations at the Whitehawk/Craven Vale and St. Louie sites.
Meeting concluded at 9.15 pm.

Next Meeting:
6.30 pm Tuesday, 9 July 2013
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